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28 September 2023 

The Honorable Kevin O. McCarthy         The Honorable Hakeem S. Jeffries 
Speaker of the House                                                 Minority Leader 
U.S. House of Representatives         U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515         Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
The Honorable Steve J. Scalise                                 The Honorable Katherine M. Clark 
Majority Leader                                                           Minority Whip 
U.S. House of Representatives         U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515         Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
Dear Representatives McCarthy, Jeffries, Scalise, and Clark, 

I am writing on behalf of the members of the Fraternal Order of Police to advise you of 
our support for H.R. 1105, the “Debbie Smith Reauthorization Act.” 
 
The Debbie Smith Act was initially signed into law in 2004 to reduce the rape kit backlog 
by testing DNA to identify and prosecute rapists and criminals who commit sexual 
assault and other crimes. This legislation reauthorizes the Debbie Smith Act to ensure 
that law enforcement will have the resources needed to solve these crimes and help 
victims receive justice.  The bill would provide funding for the testing of DNA evidence 
from unsolved crimes nationwide, including rape kits, as well as DNA training and 
education for law enforcement, correctional personnel, and court officers. 
 
This bill would reauthorize the Debbie Smith Act for five years and allocate $151 million 
in funding, ensuring that States and localities continue to have the resources they need 
to process DNA evidence to prosecute and convict the criminals who commit these 
heinous crimes. 
 
On behalf of the more than 373,000 members of the Fraternal Order of Police, I urge 
you all to support this critical measure and expedite its passage in the House. If I can 
provide any additional assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me or Executive 
Director Jim Pasco in our Washington, D.C. office. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Patrick Yoes 
National President 
 


